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(Millions of pounds)

DIST.

Processed

Divert
YTD
Total

2011
Est.

2010
TotalWk 2 YTD

NW MI 1.8 1.8 0.0 1.8 135.0 65.3

WC MI 15.7 15.8 0.0 15.8 55.0 57.2

SW MI 11.1 12.2 0.2 12.5 20.0 11.9

NY 1.5 1.5 0.0 1.5 6.5 7.5

OR 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 1.7 1.2

PA 0.3 3.1 0.0 3.1 3.2 2.2

UT 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 24.0 22.8

WA 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 12.0 15.4

WI 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 8.7 5.5

Total 30.4 34.4 0.2 34.6 266.1 189

As seen above, many of the areas are delivering, receiving and processing cherries.  All of
MI’s districts reported production. NY is well into harvest.  PA is finishing up.  PA
should be done early in week 3.  SW MI should be done in Week 3.

The storm in SW MI had significant impact.  A few of the handlers were without power
for awhile and had to make alternative arrangements to be able to operate.  Growers lost
cherries to the wind, but it is difficult to know how much was lost.  Quality before the
storm was quite good, but the storm had an effect on this, as well.

The Midwest has been very hot and quite humid.   There has not been much rain.  Fruit
size is smaller, but it is pitting well.  The quality has generally been good.  Utah has been
hot while WA is cooler than usual. 


